

A Parish Council meeting will be held on **Monday 18th November 2019**, starting at **7.15pm** in the main hall at the Institute.

There will be an open forum for 15 minutes at which parishioners can raise any matters of concern.

60. Open Forum

61. Apologies

62. Approval of the minutes for last meetings on 16th September 2019.

63. Do any Councillors have interests to declare in the items to be discussed during the meeting? Has the Clerk granted any dispensations under section 33 (1) of the Localism Act and the basis is set out under section 33(2)? No interest declared or dispensations granted?

64. Report from District Councillor and County Councillor Henry Batchelor

65. Report from District Councillor John Batchelor

66. Planning

a) Planning applications to be considered at the meeting:

S/3699/19/FL- Mr J.Tilley,45 North Road – erection of a cart shed for garaging and charging for 2 electric vehicles

S/3693/19/FL -Drs R. Hamilton & Dr N Oakendon, 7 Chalky Road – erection of dwelling.

b) Planning applications/appeals considered by the Parish Council since the July meeting and decisions made by the District Council on separate sheet

50. Finance

a) Income:

b) The Clerk has started the process to get Emma Pery added to the bank mandate,

c) Section 106 to be used for institute flooring; can councillors authorise this payment?

Payment to be authorised by councillors:

101210	Abington Institute		£460.00
101211	Glenn Broad	Verge and footpath verge \cutting	£185.00
101212	Glenn Broad	Churchyard cut	£49.00
101213	Abington Recreation Ground	Half of annual precept	£20.00
101214	StopNUTown	Contribution to challenge new town plans	£5,000
101215	Paula Harper	Pay Oct & November 2019 – no tax	£375.00
101216	Hildersham Parochial Church Council	Parish Nurse scheme support	£2000

d) Can the Council authorise the payments in the table above?

e) Bank balances as at 31st October 2019:

Community Account - £12,663.87

Business Interest - £25,534.84

Active Saver Account (s106 funds) – £61,760.70

f) **Finance meeting held on**

g) Update on councillor access to accounts

Consider/adjust draft budget and precept for 2020-2021

52. Actions from the last meeting

- a) .
- b) Police and Crime Commissioner meeting date has been **changed to ...**
- c) The damage to road by Hill's contractors opposite the bungalow (path and dip in road) and Pampisford Road.
- d) Update on transfer of land on Moorefield development to Council.
- e) Highway Dept contacted about three trees on A1307 verge, adjacent to Abington Lodge, requiring attention.
- f) Approaching South Cambs. District Council regarding an overview of the former LSA in relation to buildings without planning permission.
- g) Parking on the high street by Moorefield
- h) Dog poo bin for Magna Close.

53. Items raised by councillors

- a) E- bicycles for the village.
- b) Suggestion that more trees be planted in the village particularly in the Recreation Ground.
- b) Zero Carbon Communities Fund & how to involve GAPC in SCDC's 2050 Zero Carbon pledge
- c) Lowered kerbs still required in Magna Close

54. Parish Council needs to negotiate a new electricity supplier for village pedestrian lights

- a) Advise the council on the progress being made and decide how the council wishes to proceed.

55. Liaison Meeting Report

- a) Report
- b) Items from the Liaison minutes that need a decision:
 - i) Village VE Day Celebrations – how much would councillors like to donate to help fund this event?
 - ii) Privately funded safety zone outside school – likely to be costly flashing lights
 - ii) Improvements to Pampisford Road and Newmarket Road desirable – councils need to look out for funding opportunities

56. Recreation Ground Committee Report

- a) Report

57. Report on meeting with Andrew Munroe from Greater Cambridgeshire Partnership

58. Correspondence

- a) Email from Mr Tilley asking the council to withdraw its comments about his planning application. Can councillors decide how they would like to respond to this request.
- b)
- c) StopNUTown - Great Chesterford Parish Council has challenging the new town on the North Essex/South Cambridgeshire border. Email about seeking funding and support to oppose new town in District. Advice from CAPALC.
- d) Mail about drainage grating which is completely filled with growing weeds next to the garden walled box at the High Street Pampisford Road junction and damage to High Street road during Hill construction work at Moorefield.

Open forum at end?

59. ITEMS FOR THE NEXT MEETING'S AGENDA on 18th November

Holiday dates?

Planning applications/appeals considered by the Parish Council and decisions made by the District Council

Parish Council recommendations:

S/3515/19/FL -Mr & Mrs Parris, 36 South Road - demolition of piggery and change of use and erection of a log cabin.

Parish Council recommended approval on 4th November

S/3387/19/RM – Strawberry Farm, 3 Pampisford Road – approval of matters reserved for appearance, landscaping, layout and scale.

Parish Council recommended

District Council decisions:

S2693/19/FL – Mr & Mrs Stephen Johnson, 23 two storey three-bedroom houses

S/2844/19/FL – Mr David Greenwood, Illumina Centre, Granta Park – installation of temporary external cold storage packaged chilled storage unit.

S/2505/19/FL - ARCC Innovations, Arcc Innovations, Pampisford Road - Expansion of the existing ARCC Campus facilities to create 4no. studio pavilions providing Use Class B1(b) shared work space for start-up companies, the relocation of the existing oak-frame storage barn, and the erection of a welfare and facilities pavilion, together with car parking, cycle provision, landscaping and associated infrastructure.

Parish Council recommended refusal on 12/08/19